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Shoptorque 
 

 
 

Classic Motorcycle Club of Natal 
Headquarters: 137 Tara Road, Bluff, Durban 
Postal: P.O. Box 21759, Bluff, Durban, 4036 

Web Site: www.ncmc.org.za 
 

 
 

Affiliated to SAVVA 
Affiliated to The Vintage Motor Cycle Club - UK 

 

http://www.ncmc.org.za/
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Your Committee: 
 

Position Name Email address Home Cell 

Patron Alan Young youngjay@telkomsa.net 031 467-7294 082 465-8273 

Chairman Rod Thomas trodthomas@telkomsa.net 031 762-1509 073 365-6494 

Vice Chairman Mike Mathews lizmathews@telkomsa.net 031 467-8648  082 437-4131 

Clubhouse Manager Mike Mathews - - - 031 467-8648 082 437-4131 

Treasurer Aubrey Cilliers salaub@telkomsa.net 031 708-5934 083 922-0133 

Secretary Salome van Niekerk salaub@hotmail.co.za 031 465-5831 072 040-9000 

Dating Officer Rod Thomas rodthomas@telkomsa.net 031 762-1509 031 762-1509 

Spares Manager Eugene Watson hillbillyc@telkomsa.net 031 776-3648 074 471-3407 

Regalia Officer Vacant    

Rally Manager Rod Thomas rodthomas@telkomsa.net 031 762-1509 031 762-1509 

Librarian & 100 Club Dave Stone dstonealex@gmail.com 031 564-5506 073 663-4094 

SAVVA Club Rep Pierre Cronje pierrecronje@mweb.co.za 011 849-3008 072 513-9432 

Editor Jayson Anderson jayson@workspacesolution.co.za 031 266-4879 073 708-9989 

Website John Austin-Williams john@austinwilliams.co.za 011 465-2136 083 459-7802 

 

BANKING DETAILS  

Bank: Standard Bank 

Branch: Bluff 

Branch Code: 051001 

Account Number: 05-155-629-4 

 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

The opinions expressed in ShopTorque are not necessarily those of the Committee or the Editor. 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 
Chairmanôs Chatter 
 
As this year draws to a fast approaching close, I want to take this opportunity to wish you and your families a safe and 

blessed Christmas Season, with best wishes for good health and happiness for the coming year ahead. 

Sadly, Charlie Kendall is in King Edward, and is not well.  Please spare a thought for him, and if youôre in the area, 

maybe pop in to see him. 

To all of those members out there with old bikes remember the saying :  "RIDE THEM DON'T HIDE THEM " 

Cheers for now, 
Rod Thomas 
 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
 
The Clubôs bike trailer 
Winston De Kock has taken over as custodian of the CMCNôs bike trailer. Should you wish to borrow the trailer please 
arrange this with Winston. He can be contacted on 031 466-4890 or 072 246-5214. There is no charge but a donation 
is in order. 
 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
 
Find us on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Classic-Motorcycle-Club-of-Natal 
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The Classic Motorcycle Club of Natal 
 

 
 

 
PLEASE NOTE THE FOLLOWING: 

 

36th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

SATURDAY 2 DECEMBER 2017 

At 

14:00 

AGENDA 

 

 
ü OPENING BY THE CHAIRMAN 

 
ü APOLOGIES 

 
ü CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES OF A.G.M.HELD ON 3 DECEMBER 2016. 

 
ü MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 

 
ü CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

 
ü TREASURER’S REPORT 

 
ü MEMBERSHIP FEES 

 
ü ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS 

 
ü CLASSIC REGULARITY TRIAL REPORT 

 
ü GENERAL 

 

ü PRESENTATION OF AWARDS 
 

ü CLOSE 
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Members Information pertaining to the Club: 

As the AGM is upon us again, the Committee are frequently asked what is happening with the money which is in the 

Money Market Savings account. 

The response to this is that these funds have been saved over the years, and held in the savings account for use to 

find or relocate to a new Club premises, should the Municipality evict us from our current premises. We have been in 

negotiations with the Municipality for some time (A big thanks to Theo Alberda for spearheading this ) to try and get a 

new lease, but they do not seem to be willing to do so.  

Our Constitution reads as follows: 

RULE 10 FISCAL MATTERS:  

(a) The activities of the club must be carried out in a non-profit manner. They should be conducted so as to recover 

the reasonable direct and indirect costs of the club and to make reasonable provision for anticipated future costs.  

(b) The club is prohibited from directly or indirectly distributing its assets to any person, other than in terms of  

RULE 9 (j). 

 

RULE 9 j) WINDING UP:  

(i) The club must be wound up if so decided by a two-thirds majority of members present or represented by 

proxy at a properly constituted general meeting of the club.  

(ii) If upon dissolution of the club there remain any assets after satisfaction of all its debts and liabilities, such 

assets shall not be paid to or distributed among its members but shall be donated either:  

(a) To such other recreational club or clubs which are approved by the Commissioner of Inland Revenue 

in terms of section 30A of the Income Tax Act, no 58 of 1962 as amended; or  

(b) To a public benefit organization or organizations as contemplated in Section 30 (1) and approved by 

the Commissioner in terms of section 30(2) of the Act; As may be decided on by the members of the club, 

or in default of such a decision, by the chairman and executive committee of SAVVA. 

 

Our Club treasurer has done a wonderful job over the years maintinaing and growing this fund, should we be asked to 

vacate our current premises, and ensuring that we do not contravene any of the SARS regulations in terms of our Non 

Profit status, which ensures we arenôt subject to income tax. 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

 

 
 

 

http://oldblokeonabike.com/wp-content/uploads/2011/07/ron0011.jpg
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WHO IS THE OLD BLOKE?  
Hi, Iôm Ron Fellowes, a fast approaching septuagenarian. Not that this makes me any wiser, but it does prove Iôve 

been around the block a few timesé.and fallen off! 

Iôve ridden motorcycles since I was a kid. The first I owned was a war issue Harley Davidson in New Zealand at the 

tender age of 13. Not old enough to have a license I built a go-kart instead and made a nuisance of myself around the 

neighbourhood. In my teens I tried my luck on a ô56 Matchless, a Jawa motor scooter and a ôVelocette. Then as a 

mechanic, I took up speedway racing with Triumph & Vincent sidecars as well as trials riding, beach & road racing, 

scrambles & motocross. My restorations over the years also included a 1970 Kawasaki H1 Triple, a 50ôs Norman, a 

1922 and a 1924 AJS with sidecar. 

In the early 80ôs my wife & I spent 3 years travelling on a ô76 LTD Honda Goldwing towing a camper trailer. Our 

200,000km journey took us from the top of the world to the bottom through 24 countries. This was in the days before 

the internet, mobile phones, digital cameras, GPSéjust a map & a good sense of humour was all we needed. 

My goal is to ride my 1910 Fabrique Nationale overland from Nepal back to Belgium so I can celebrate the bikeôs one 

hundred years in itôs place of origin ï the culmination of a lifetime of motorcycling challenges & adventures. 

THE BIKE 

 
 

 

o A 1910 FN (Fabrique Nationale) four cylinder in-line engine 
o Capacity 498cc 
o Automatic inlet valve & camshaft driven exhaust 
o Shaft drive with clutch 
o Magneto ignition 
o 26×2.5 beaded edge tyres 
o Fuel capacity 6 litres 
o Oil capacity 2 litres 
o Oil system total loss via dripper 
o Brakes on rear wheel only 
o Modified aluminium pistons 
o Pedal start 
 

ROUTE 
Flying with the bike from Australia, my plan is to begin the overland journey from Kathmandu, Nepal. 

Delhi is renowned for lengthy delays and endless paperwork, a legacy of the British Raj, so a border crossing seems 

an easier way to assimilate into the frenetic Indian traffic. Crossing the Himalayas sometimes at an altitude of 2582 

metres the air is thin and the temperatures plummet once the sun disappears. Roads are narrow and switch back on 

themselves, winding down into deep valleys which means speeds will be slow and a great deal of care taken. 

Fabrique Nationale  

FN is a Belgium company established in 1899 to make arms and 

ammunition and from 1901 to 1967 was also a motorcycle 

manufacturer. FN manufactured the worldôs first four cylinder 

motorcycle and became famous for the use of shaft drive in all 

models from 1903 to 1923. In 1905 the first 362cc shaft drive in-

line FN inlet-over-exhaust four cylinder motorcycle appeared. This 

was the worldôs first manufactured four cylinder motorcycle. These 

pioneer machines had a five bearing crankshaft with pedal assist. 

 

http://oldblokeonabike.com/?page_id=2
http://oldblokeonabike.com/?page_id=37
http://oldblokeonabike.com/?page_id=40
http://oldblokeonabike.com/wp-content/uploads/2011/07/ron012.jpg
http://oldblokeonabike.com/wp-content/uploads/2011/07/belgium_flag.gif
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Itôs approx 400 kms to the border at Butwal, where I envisage culture shock really begins. Confronted with a 

population of 1.21 billion people, all jostling for their own space, itôs a manic place for bike travellers, especially on a 

machine as old as this one. The plan is to make my way west across India, through Pakistan and on into Iran. 

From here, the journey takes me through Turkey, Bulgaria, Serbia, Romania, Hungary, Czech Republic, Germany and 

Belgium. I reckon by then I might be a bit saddle sore! 

 

We will continue with the journey in subsequent issues of ShopTorque, as the account and travels of Ron and his FN 

make for interesting and entertaining reading. ( Ed ) 

----------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
Bike of the Month Competitions 
 

January: Best of British                                              Winner: Dave Cobbledick 1963 BSA C15 

February: Golden Years Trophy:                                 Winner: Raymond Meyer 1934 BMW R11 

March: Day of the Rising Sun:                                 Winner: Will Mc Gibbon 1976 Suzuki 750 

April: Best BMW:                                                   Winner: Stephen Knight 1969 BMW R50/2 
May: Best Tiddlers:                                               Winner: Raymond Meyer DKW 
June: Showbike Trophy:                                        Winner: Terry Chesterton Ariel Square 4 

July: Concourse Competition:                              Winner: Dale Maxwell Honda 750K1 

August: Best Post-Classic:                                        Winner: Brian Hudson 2004  Honda RC 51  SP2 

September: Show Bikes BSA/Norton/ Triumph:              Winner: Terry Chesterton 1935  BSA 250 
October: Best Matchless/AJS/Norton:                        Winner: Stephen Knight AJS 1964 Model18 

November: Best Italian Bike and Best Racing Bike        Winner: Mac McKenzie Triumph Bonneville 880 

December: Moderns: any make, any size, 2000 to 2010, and Harleys, any age. 

 
3 of the Bike of the Month Winners from this year: 

 

 
    Mac Mckenzie ï Best Classic Racer                      Brian Hudson ï Best Post Classic 
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Terry Chesterton ï Showbike ï BSA / Norton / Triumph 

Bike of the Month Competition Guidelines: 

Members are reminded that to qualify for the competitions they must be fully paid up members; the bike entered in the 

competition must be owned by them; it must comply with the category entered and it must be a runner. If the bike is a 

non-runner it will be accepted for display, but will not considered as a competitor. 

Many thanks and regards, 

Alan.  

----------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Tribute to Bob Perryman 

We will be holding a tribute in memory of Bob on Saturday 9th December at 11am in the Pennington Library Activity 

Room. 

Could you please let friends at the club know.    I would like to create a memories book if you would like to contribute 

to this, and also share memories on the day. 

Many thanks, Joan 

----------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

SAVVA Indemnity Forms and Cards: 

Indemnity Forms and Indemnity Cards 
The form   is available for download on the SAVVA website under Forms . 
 
Indemnity forms are legal documents.  Both sides of the forms must be completed, signed and witnessed, and 
after the number of the indemnity card issued has been recorded on the form, the original forms should be 
posted to the SAVVA Secretary, or brought to the SAVVA AGM each year.   Clubs are encouraged to keep 
copies of the forms.   
 
SAVVA Indemnity applies to all events, socials, fun runs, displays, nothing excluded, organised and promoted by 
a club affiliated to SAVVA. The onus rests upon the Club to ensure persons listed in Section 5 of the Handbook 
complete the forms. 
 
Indemnity Cards It is suggested that when a new member joins a club that an indemnity card be issued to 
him/her and spouse immediately.   
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Every single person involved with a SAVVA competitive event where a permit has been issued shall have in their 
possession an Indemnity Card issued by the Club on behalf of SAVVA, that is all drivers, navigators, passengers 
of participating vehicles, all officials, marshals and their assistants, including drivers and passengers of tender 
vehicles and in modern vehicles who are part of the event, and persons representing sponsors, the press, 
SAVVA or the host club who will be present on the event or who may travel in competing vehicles. 
 
Thus, as Club Members wishing to participate in any Club organised event, please ensure that you have a 
SAVVA indemnity card, which is issued when you join, and that your Bike is SAVVA dated.  Rod Thomas can 
assist in this regard, as heôs the Club Dating Officer.   

 

 
 

----------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Events To Come: 
 
To be advised in the New Year.  Also, follow us on Facebook. 
 

----------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

 
Other stuff: Adverts, Technical, News etc. 
 

SAVVA Technical Tip 126 ï Corroded Cylinder Heads 

Years ago most cylinder heads were made of good old cast iron and lasted for the life of the car. However, with the 
passing of time and the manufacturersô quest for lighter weight and increased efficiency, more and more are made of 
aluminium or aluminium composed types of material.   
 
Aluminium heads arenôt that new and go back many years. Iôve had cars like a ó34 Ford and a ó31 De Soto fitted with 
them but, unfortunately, they didnôt last because of corrosion and had to replaced with cast iron ones.  
 
We are told aluminium heads are far superior to cast iron, which is obviously true, as they warm up and dissipate heat 
quicker. Unfortunately, the quality of the aluminium used 40 or 50 years ago wasnôt up to the standard of today, in fact, 
many English cars of the ó60s - because of a shortage of product - used a considerable amount of recycled aluminium.  
Having owned numerous Sunbeam Alpines over the years I can attest to this as the ali heads are the weakest 
component of these great cars.  The earlier models used cast iron and rarely gave trouble ï canôt say that for the later 
ones. 
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To make matters worse, in the ó60s when aluminium became the ñin thingò, good anti-corrosive radiator products that 
are freely available today were virtually unknown resulting in premature head failures.  The question is how do we 
preserve the life left in the heads on our 40 and 50 year old cars?  And donôt believe expensive cars donôt suffer from 
the same fate as I have had both Mercedes and Rolls Royce with ñterminalò corrosion problems.   
 
The answer:  Use one of the best anti corrosive additives one can buy. Expensive, yes, but considering the price of a 
head replacement or repairs ï still cheap at the price.  Additives used by manufacturers such as Mercedes, BMW, 
Volvo, Toyota, Audi, Nissan etc, are of a very high standard and worth paying the extra premium for.  
The cheaper products may boast all kinds of magical ingredients to combat freezing, overheating and this and that but 
their antiïcorrosive qualities could be questionable and thatôs what we do not need in our older cars.  

 

 

----------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

----------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

SMALLS (will only appear in two issues but may be resubmitted) 
 
For Sale: 
1981 Honda CB650 Custom in original condition. Asking R15,000.00. Please contact Rob Thompson on 083 658-
9730. 
 
 

Terryõs Classics 
 

General work/repairs carried out on Vintage 

and Classic Motorcycles. Mechanical, 

Electrical, Wheel building, Limited  panel 

beating and spray painting. 

Contact Terry  

Cell : 0825689719 

Landline : 031- 2055891 

E-mail : terrychesterton@yahoo.com 
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For Sale: 
Tony Cowden has some BMW /5 spares for sale. If youôre restoring a BMW /5 and need spares, please contact Tony 

as follows:  AB Cowden,   4 Cycad Lane, Amber Ridge, Howick.  079 - 532 7003 

For  Sale: 

2008   Royal  Enfield  500cc     R33000-00   onco   very  low  kms. 
Please  phone  for   photos,     IAN LAIGHT   -   SCOTTBURGH    0835644347 

ADVERTISEMENT: 

Greetings.  
I just want to take the opportunity to introduce our new motorcycle and horse riding airbag protection. This comes in 

different models from harness, vests, and jackets which are equipped with the airbag system. 

The system use Co2 cartridges for gas use. Different cartridges are used depending on the size and model of the 

vest/jacket. 

It provides protection on neck chest, rib, back and tailbone that is in the case of an accident. 
The system can be used again (10 to 15) that is if there is no damage on the system (withstand extensive damage).    
For further information please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Thank you in advance, Kind regards, 

 

----------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

Training Help Wanted: 
Do you own a universal angle bender? 

If you do I would like to learn how to use it. 

Contact Andrew 

083 729 5239 

 

 
Wanted: 
Second hand Heynes Manual for  a 1982 Yamaha XJ 750. If you have one to sell or give away, please contact Big Ed 
on 072-165-5046 
 
Wanted: 
Eugene and Kevin need spares for the Clubôs Spares Container. You can bring them any bike spares, old, new, 
whatever, and let them decide if it is useable. 
 
Wanted: 
Handle bars for a 1950-1960 Triumph speed twin or thunder bird Nacelle model. 
Please contact George Nairn email: nairngm@telkomsa.net or 039 737 3980 
 
Wanted : 
50's--60's British 500-650 motorcycle in any condition. Trevor Graham 082 881 6055 
 

mailto:nairngm@telkomsa.net
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TONY'S ARMATURE WINDING 
Specialising in rewiring of all types of armatures, stators, rotors and motors. 52 Acacia Rd. Glenwood, 4001 031 205 
2373 or 031 205 6504 (Behind old Willowvale Hotel). 
 

----------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


